
 
 

 
 
 
 

March 14, 2022 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:  Liberty Utilities (Midstates Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

Weather Normalization Adjustment Rider (“WNAR”) 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 

On March 2, 2022, the following revised Weather Normalization Adjustment Rider 
(“WNAR”) tariff sheets, with a proposed effective date of April 1, 2022, were submitted: 

 
Form 13 - P.S.C. MO. No. 2, 8th Revised Sheet No. 67.2; 
Form 13 - P.S.C. MO. No. 2, 8th Revised Sheet No. 67.3; 
Form 13 - P.S.C. MO. No. 2, 8th Revised Sheet No. 67.4; and 
Form 13 - P.S.C. MO. No. 2, 8th Revised Sheet No. 67.5. 

 
The initial submission reflected an error in the summation of the rate components. As such, 
substitute tariff sheets are being submitted, resulting in a slightly higher increase for each district. 
Compared to currently existing rates, and assuming normal usage, the WNAR adjustment, as 
initially filed on March 2, would have increased the average monthly bill of the typical residential 
customer by approximately: 
 

$2.69 per month, or 3.60% in the Company’s Northeast District; 
$2.50 per month, or 3.23% in the Company’s West District; and 
$1.06 per month, or 1.89% in the Company’s Southeast District. 

 
Compared to currently existing rates, and assuming normal usage, the WNAR adjustment, as 
submitted on this date, will increase the average monthly bill of the typical residential customer 
by approximately: 
 

$2.89 per month, or 3.87% in the Company’s Northeast District; 
$2.68 per month, or 3.47% in the Company’s West District; and 
$1.66 per month, or 2.94% in the Company’s Southeast District. 



As substitutes, these revised tariff sheets continue to bear an issue date of March 2, 2022, and an 
effective date of April 1, 2022. 
 

The Company’s WNAR tariff provides that the Company shall determine a deferral amount 
if the WNAR rate is determined to be in upward excess of $0.05 from the prior WNAR rate. With 
the substitute submission, the amount of the deferral is $119,861.  
 

Please bring this WNAR substitute tariff filing to the attention of the Commissioners and 
the appropriate Commission personnel, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions 
or concerns. 
 
      Sincerely, 
   

      Diana Carter 
  


